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College Prefects, Rostrevor College

Dear College Community

We look back on what a success term one has been in countless areas. We 
congratulated and dismissed the 2015 graduates on their outstanding ATAR results, 
with 30% of all students receiving an ATAR result above 90, and 58% above 80. Both 
of these results are the best they have been for Rostrevor since records began in 
2005.	

We congratulate the Dux for 2015, Isaac Nakone, for receiving the highest ATAR 
possible 99.95%, receiving 6 merits and a Governor’s Commendation Award. Closely 
following was Darcy Pisani with an ATAR result of 99.35. These results from the 
2015 cohort have definitely set a benchmark for the year 12s this year.  We’re all 
hoping to put in a huge effort to get the best possible results we can as we strive to 
maintain such a great standard. We aim to finish off our last year strongly and we 
will remember our College motto throughout the year, “Palma Merenti” -  the reward 
to the one who earns it. 

Not only is the college succeeding in the class room but also on the sporting field. 
The First XI Cricket team coached by Mr Bill Trewartha had a magnificent victory 
over our rivals Sacred Heart during our Intercol match. The final result Rostrevor 
5/122 defeated Sacred Heart 9/121. Some of the impressive results with the ball 
included, Ned Mackay (3 wickets), Patrick Shrestha (2) and Murphy Short (2). Murphy 
Short also performed with the bat, making 54 and Harrison Rahaley chipped in 
with a handy 31. Murphy Short was a much deserved winner of the George Arnfield 
Medal. 

As the year of school spirit, the Prefects organised and ran their first spirit assembly 
for the year which was a great success. We hope to emphasise the Red and Black 
pride within the College throughout the whole year.  The school has set the 
benchmark for itself at the swimming carnival with some outstanding school spirit 
shown. We want to inspire this not only in a sporting context but daily by taking 
pride in being the best we can, respecting ourselves, our teachers and contributing 
positively to the wider community. I wish everyone a successful school year.

Thank you 

God Bless

Bradley McCarthy  
Head Prefect
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DATES TO  
REMEMBER

YOU’RE INVITED

COME ALONG | HANG OUT | ENJOY 
SOME AWESOME PERFORMANCES!

BATTLE OF THE BANDS | SCHOOL CHOIRS 
BBQ & DRINKS

PLUS A SPECIAL PERFORMANCE BY  
ROSTREVOR COLLEGE ROCK BAND

Friday, 13 May 2016 | 6pm to 8pm
Rostrevor College Basketball Courts (Covered)

Entry: Gold Coin Donation

2016In support of ‘Catholic Education Week’

 67-91 Glen Stuart Road, Woodforde, SA 5072 T +61 8 8364 8301 E smestros@rostrevor.sa.edu.au  W www.rostrevor.sa.edu.au

Salutations College community

EPHESIANS 4:3 states “Make every effort to 
keep the unity of the spirit through the bond 
of peace”

As the term comes to a conclusion, it gives 
me great pleasure to congratulate each 
and every one of you in regards to your 
commitment our great College. Term 1 was 
filled with lots of pride and passion only 
achieved with each person’s unique and 
devoted contributions. 2016 is the year of 
“School Spirit” at Rostrevor, and in order to 
conjure up a sense of school spirit in the 
students, we had to come up with an idea.

Last Wednesday night, I was blessed to 
see my guitar idol, “Noel Gallagher’s High 
Flying Birds” at the Adelaide Entertainment 
Centre. Through one of his engaging riffs, it 
got me thinking, what can we, as a College 
Community, do that can promote not 
only our school spirit, but also inclusively 
accommodate various other Catholic schools 
to ideally create an atmosphere where 
everyone is unified under a harmonious 
heartbeat. The answer to this enlightened 
endeavour “Battle of the Bands”. 

Hosted on Friday the 13th May 2016 from 
6pm to 8pm “Battle of the Bands”, hosted at 
Rostrevor College in conjunction with Catholic 
Education South Australia, to help promote 
the importance of “Catholic Education” in 

Catholic Education Week, this event will host 
various Catholic schools from across Adelaide, 
showcasing everything from Rock Bands to 
School Choirs and Stage Bands with musical 
styles to satisfy everyone’s taste. As an added 
bonus, the Rostrevor College Rock Band will 
be playing some awesome anthems with a 
surprise special guest. In addition, College 
students will be hosting a barbeque, the 
perfect way to evoke a sense of unity. So we 
implore everyone in the community to write 
the date into your planners and diaries and to 
tell your friends.

This one will be one to remember. Let’s unite 
as one and show what “School Spirit is all 
about”.

In addition, remember to finish the term 
strong and keep all the positive momentum 
going, as perseverance often determines the 
outcome.  

DEPUTY HEAD PREFECT 

Term 2

May

Week 1

Tuesday 03

Term Commences 

Thursday 05

Edmund Rice Day 

Friday 06

JY’s Mother’s Day Liturgy                         
& Morning Tea 

Friday 06 - Sunday 08

Generations In Jazz Mt Gambier

Sunday 08

 Mother’s Day  

Week 2 

Monday  09 - Friday 13

National Volunteers’ Week

Tuesday 10 - Thursday 12

NAPLAN Testing Yr’s 3, 5, 7 & 9 

Wednesday 11

Early Dissmisal 2.30pm                    
Parent Teacher Student Interviews 
A-L  (Yr 12 Compulsory)

Friday 13

Catholic Education Week   
Battle of the Bands                    
Basketball Courts 6.00-8.00 pm  

  

BATTLE OF THE BANDS

Steven Oh            
Deputy Head Prefect 



Boarders Week

A new initiative established by the Rostrevor 
College Community in 2016 was Boarders’ 
Week. The aim of the event was to recognise 
the contribution that boarders have within the 
Rostrevor College Community, and to laud and 
learn about their respective origins. It was a week 
that day boys had the opportunity to socialise and 
welcome new boarders that were unfamiliar to 
our Morialta municipal. Boarders play a pivotal 
role in the success of Rostrevor College both 
academically and through co-curricular, and 
certainly from a boarder’s perspective, “We are the 
heart and soul of Rossi boys.” 

Within the construct of Boarders’ Week the 
occasion endeavoured to focus on the native 
homelands from which we each hail. Each day 
of the week focused on a specific region of origin, 
which was showcased in the Valley. Boarders were 
required to give a brief summary of themselves 
and provide a brief illustration of their home 
town, which was complimented by a self-portrait 
to be put on display. 

Monday focused on the South-East region of 
South Australia, while Tuesday and Wednesday 
focused on both the Yorke and Eyre Peninsulas. 
Uniquely, Rostrevor Boarding is the schooling 
destination for many indigenous students, which 
diversifies us from many other Boarding schools 
in the state. This allows boarders at Rostrevor to 
live within a diverse cultural environment and 
socialise with men that they may not particularly 
mix with elsewhere. Therefore, Thursday’s 
regional focus was the Northern Territory, home 
to many of our indigenous lads. 

Friday marked the closure of Boarders’ Week, 
however this not without a celebration. Boarders 
Week was commended with a country themed 
barbeque in the Valley which associated the 
whole Rostrevor Community. Included in this 
event was country music, a good old, “sausage on 
the barbey and bread and sauce” and a country 
motif complete with hay bales and goats roaming 
the transformed Valley. Conclusively, Boarders’ 
Week successfully accomplished its primary 
intentions, setting an exciting precedent for an 
annual week of inclusivity and connectedness. 

BOARDERS WEEK 

Intercol Netball Both Loreto and Rostrevor Prefect groups line up in the traditional netball fixture

Guy Hutchinson    
Head Boarder 

Term 1 Initiatives 

This term, the Prefects have been extremely busy 
participating in many activities in and out of 
school.  

The Prefects have been actively participating in 
Smart work sessions which are run every night 
after school from 3:15- 4:15. In these sessions the 
Prefects provide guidance and support to students 
who are struggling with aspects of their study 
and need a helping hand to understand elements 
of tasks, etc. These sessions not only provide 
students with assistance, but they also provide 
students the ability to interact with the Senior 
students of the school and the ability to forge 
relationships with them outside the classroom. 

On Friday the 4 of March, Rostrevor held the 
first of 4 socials for the year. Held on the outside 
basketball courts on a balmy Autumn night, 
the Prefects controlled the social superbly with 
a strong 700+ crowd in attendance, one of the 
largest socials Rostrevor has ever held. Some of 
the activities that the Prefects were in charge of 
were at the gate marking off people as they came 
in, serving refreshments with Mr Vlad, patrolling 
the dance floor, taking care of the cloak room, etc. 

While it is a time for students between years 8-10 
to interact with girls from different schools, it is 
also the major fundraising initiative for the Indian 
Pilgrimage. Funds raised from the socials are 

taken over with the group to give to orphanages 
in India where the Pilgrims visit and assist.

The traditional Prefects’ Netball match between 
Loreto College and Rostrevor took place in front 
of a hostile Loreto crowd. This match always 
attracts a lot of attention and is well supported 
by both Colleges. The Rostrevor boys came out 
firing from the start and jumped away to a big 
lead, with Jackson ‘the sniper’ Moloney sinking 
some brilliant goals and Keanu ‘the panther’ 
Eliepa controlling the mid court. Unfortunately, 
Rostrevor were robbed of victory due to some 
dubious officiating and the classic “last goal wins” 
rule that ultimately sunk the gallant Red and 
Black. 

Great fun was had by all involved and a 
staggering $140 was raised from gold coin 
donations which went to project compassion.

Finally, big congratulations to Mr Bill Trewartha 
and the First XI Cricket team who had a brilliant 
Intercol win against nemesis Sacred Heart. The 
win capped off a long, tiring, but successful term 
of cricket.  

PREFECT ACTIVITIES 

Dylan Smith 
Internal Service Prefect



It has been a successful start to the 2016 school 
year as a College and as a house for O’Brien. I 
would like to extend my congratulations to all the 
O’Brien House vice captains for this year and their 
families. I am looking forward to working closely 
with each of them. 

This year has been labelled as ‘the year of school 
spirit’ and this sense of spirit and pride came to 
fruition at the annual swimming carnival held 
in week 5. Each of the O’Brien students fully 
participated in the day, with the major focus 
being that of house pride and supporting our 
boys. I was very delighted to see everyone up and 
about and I hope to replicate this atmosphere at 
the athletics carnival. 

O’Brien house has also been taking part in 
fundraising initiatives through a successful 
barbeque held in the valley, with all proceeds 
going to Project Compassion and we were very 
pleased with the donations from all of the 
students. 

Next term O’Brien house is hoping to continue 
the fundraisers to support our house charity. We, 
as a house, are looking forward to all upcoming 
events in the forthcoming term and I am ecstatic 
with all of their efforts thus far.   

O’BRIEN 

Nathan Monda 
O’Brien House Captain

Walk-a-thon, In full swing as Murphy’s  Thomas Basso and Baron’s Patrick Moller register their laps  

It has been a great start to what should be a very 
productive year. Murphy House truly reflects our 
school spirit. We have achieved so much in such a 
short time and made incredible progress in sports, 
academic achievements and also community 
contribution. Our fellow students enjoyed a 
happy, friendly and productive time through the 
excellent and efficient and professional way in 
which the House performed throughout the first 
term. 

Our first success came in week five-at the 
swimming carnival, in which we managed 
to come third. As you are aware, last year we 
finished a miserable fifth, so this is a fantastic 
improvement! Let’s set our sights on maybe 
first or second next year. GO MURPHY HOUSE! 
(Shouted out in strong Asian accent). You know 
we can do it! 

We fundraised for Project Compassion, organised 
by Caritas Australia. Murphy House accumulated 
a large total in donations from the House Colour 
Day and student donations. We also organised a 
walk-a-thon with Barron and Webb House which 
raised over $4,000 to be shared between our 
house charities. Murphy continuing support for St. 
Patrick’s Special School. 

After a busy but rewarding term, I wish everyone 
in Murphy house a relaxing mid-semester break 
so we can return for a productive Term Two. 

MURPHY

Yuri Sun 
Murphy House Captain

GURR

James Snowball      
Gurr House Captain  

As our first term comes to a close I look back 
and realise just how much has happened in 
the short eleven weeks of school. The mighty 
Gurr house established itself as a force 
to be reckoned with amongst the College 
community after taking the school swimming 
carnival in its stride. It is my firm belief that 
some dodgy scoring by none other than the 
infamous Glen Urbani lead to our demise 
after coming second to Egan by an unreliable 
margin. Despite being robbed of a prestigious 
first place for the second year, Gurr House  
moved on, upholding our belief that we truly 
are the best house at Rostrevor. 

The rest of the term flew by, the election of our 
vice captains brought a welcome addition to 
our leadership team and meant that we could 
now begin working towards our goals for the 
year as a complete team. 

Our pastoral care initiative, intended to boost 
our donations to Project Compassion, saw a 
respectable contribution by the boys, and I was 
humbled to see just how much my peers are 
willing to donate. 

A quote driving me this year is one by Thomas 
Edison. “Many of life’s failures are people 
who didn’t realise how close they were to 
success when they gave up.” So to the parents, 
remember that we are teenage boys, and 
sometimes we need help to motivate ourselves, 
and to all you Rossi lads, remember to work 
hard now so you don’t have to later.  

COLLEGE EVENTS 
The College has many upcoming events 
in Term 2 and beyond:

Music Support Group Wine and Cheese 
Night 			    30 April

P&F Quiz Night 		   04 June 

Pappadums in the Pavilion  18 June

For more information stay tuned to the 
College Website! 

www.rostrevor.sa.edu.au



spirit for Webb House, celebrating personal 
achievement, team efforts and collective acts 
of leadership. The first call to duty being the 
Rostrevor Swimming Carnival, which saw the 
personal development and achievement from a 
select few individuals. The team took a stand and 
gave it their all. Unfortunately, we placed 6th for 
the second year in a row, but the house was not 
disheartened having performed reasonably well. A 
special mention to the year 9’s who filled multiple 
year 10 events due to lack of numbers.

With the swimming carnival out of the way, 
Webb focused on planning and preparing for 
their annual Walk-a-thon in order to raise money 
for their main charity, the Hutt Street Centre. 
For those unaware of what the Hutt Street 
Centre does, they raise money to feed, house 
and rehabilitate hundreds of homeless men, 
women and children in Adelaide every year. With 
thousands of donations and years of experience, 
they are able to do this all year round. So, on 
the 1st April in week 9, Webb house, along side 
Barron and Murphy commenced the “walk a 
mile in my boots” challenge, walking to achieve 
a total goal of 550km. To everyone’s complete 
astonishment, the three houses collectively 
walked an extraordinary 1200km and raised over 
$4,000, with more donations still to come! 

The completion of term 1 has seen many great 
prospects come forward within Barron house. 
With the participation of the Barron boys along 
with the rest of the school, Rostrevor flew off to 
good year with highlights such as Boarders’ Week, 
Spirit Assembly, Swimming Carnival and The 
Walkathon Fundraiser. 

Boarders’ week saw the inclusion of many Barron 
Boarders that live at the school. To celebrate this 
large piece of the school, the prefects as well as 
the boarders organised a sausage sizzle, cooking 
up over 1,500 snags for students on the Friday. 

The year of School Spirit involved the means of 
the spirit assembly, motivating many Barron 
lads for the Swimming Carnival to come. With 
no surprise, the involvement and action taken 
by Barron House members created a jaunty 
and electrifying atmosphere at the Swimming 
Carnival. With this engagement from the house, 
we then put it further to action with our yearly 
fundraiser of the walkathon. Gratitude sent to 
both Murphy and Webb houses for allowing us to 
join in and be a part of the fundraiser to which we 
were able to raise a large sum of funds donated to 
our House Charity, Edmund Rice Camps. So far it 
has been a great term, and Barron House are keen 
for what the rest of 2016 has to offer.

Its been a productive start to the year of house 

BARRON 

Keanu Eliepa      
Barron House Captain

Egan House, after a succsessful Swimming Carnival 

Term 1 has been a very busy period for Egan 
House. We started off the term strong with the 
annual Swimming Carnival held at the Aquatic 
Centre. This event gives an opportunity for all 
boys to show off their house spirit and compete 
for the pride of their respective house. The boys 
in Egan proved to be a force to be reckoned with, 
claiming the overall first place shield along with 
the middle school trophy for the first time in 
many years. Being the year of School Spirit, it 
was exciting to see the tenacious and ‘give it a go’ 
attitude that was exerted by the Egan students 
when it came to filling in last minute events 
and encouraging those in the water through 
the plethora of chants. It was this overarching 
prospect that ultimately led the house to claim 
the Spirit Cup off the reigning champions, 
Murphy. 

This term has also brought back the Friday 
Morning BBQ which is an Egan House initiative to 
raise much needed funds for Project Compassion 
and in the latter part of the year our house 
charity, St. Vincent De Paul. Along with the 
generous work of Mr. Vlad through his Chocolate 
sales and the individual Project Compassion 
collection boxes in PC, as a house we are well on 
track to reach our fundraising goals for 2016. The 
collective amount of money raised by Egan will 
be given to a representative of St. Vincent De Paul 
at the Social Justice Assembly towards the end of 
the year. 

On behalf of the house, I would like to thank all 
the boys who have supported the Egan House 
BBQ, as well as commend those who have 
sacrificed their Friday morning sleep-ins to help 
out with this initiative. Your work has not gone 
unnoticed and is truly appreciated. 

Furthermore, I would like to extend my 
congratulations to all students nominated by 
their peers and staff to lead Egan House as a 
Vice-Captain. I am sure these students will fulfil 
their roles and prove fundamental to the success 
of Egan.

EGAN

Alexander Agostinelli 
Egan House Captain 
  

Samuel Draper 
Webb House Captain  

WEBB



2016. What a year so far. Events, community 
and most importantly, school spirit.

In just one term, we have already accomplished 
many wonderful achievements as a whole Junior 
Campus. 2016 has certainly been a year where 
amazing goals have been accomplished. 

Murphy House had a convincing win in the Junior 
Years Swimming Carnival, a feat that hasn’t been 
achieved in many years after Egan’s domination.  
Representatives from Rostrevor Junior Campus 
will be competing in the da Vinci Decathlon, an 
academic decathlon where students show their 
academic strengths such as maths, code breaking, 
lateral thinking and chess. In addition, our 
musical ensembles are already in full swing and 
are already preparing for upcoming performances 
this year thanks to our Music Co-ordinator, 
Mr Elias Degeorge and our Music Captains, 
Christian Corbo and his partner in crime                  
Ashwin Abraham. 

Events such as the Father-son night have been a 
success. The evening was well attended by many 
boys with their fathers and male mentors, and all 
enjoyed a barbecue supplied by the Parents and 
Friends and games of cricket on the Bungalow 
Oval.

That isn’t all, though, as many students have 
stated how much they have learnt this year. One 

Harmony Week, Social Justice Prefect Matthew Delcorso helps a younger student pop a balloon to reveal a fact about 
either Harmony Day, Close the Gap or Bullying No Way! as a part of the ‘Make Noise for Harmony Mural’. 

example was stated by Year One student Miles 
Fotheringham, “We have learnt a lot this term 
with Ms Furst, my favourite subject is English.” 

Our Junior Campus House Captains, Aidan 
Schirripa, Marco Ceraccio, Sam Calo, Hugo 
Shute, Joel Condo and Marcus Pippicella have 
been greatly honoured to go on events such the 
year 5 camp, which we can tell you first hand, 
was a difficult but rewarding learning experience. 
The year 5 cohort clearly enjoyed the camp, as 
stated by one individual Jack Dundon, “The camp 
was a really rewarding experience for me and all 
my friends.” 

We have also been fortunate enough to be 
exposed to the joys of having new teachers and 
staff, such as Mr Michael Monda and Ms Kate 
Parrish. We would also like to recognise some of 
our teachers such as Mr Michael Hingston and 
Ms Lauren Hanson who have changed their roles 
in teaching this year. Ms Hanson stated that she 
enjoyed it, “It is great to teach a new year level 
because I get to look at new curriculum and it is 
interesting to find out what younger boys like. It 
is good for me as I get to mix things up.”

In conclusion, term one has been laden with 
mountains of success, and all the students along 
with the supportive teachers have no doubt that 
the rest of the year 2016 will be a huge success.

Good. Four letters. But what does it mean? Maybe 
it means that something is admirable or of a 
high standard or even righteous. But this leads 
me to pose the question: How do you define a 
good person? I see a good person as a man who 
embodies the teachings of Edmund Rice. Setting 
aside prejudices and his own ego, this man gave 
his life over to some of the most underprivileged 
people in society. This man was a good man. He is 
a man we must aspire to be. The men of change 
that form the Social Justice group are genuinely 
good men. It is the selfless devotion to some of 
the most underprivileged individuals of society, 
that the men in the group exhibit on a daily basis, 
that makes me proud and humbled to be able to 
work amongst these extraordinary men. 

We are able to view the world in two lights every 
single day. Either a world of despair where actions 
make little to no difference, or a world where any 
action can change the lives of many. In the Social 
Justice group, we view the world in the latter. It 
is our belief that no matter how small the act we 
engage in, we are able to make a positive change 
in the world around us. 

This term, we facilitated an initiative 
encompassing three key days; Harmony Day, 
Close the Gap Day and Bullying No Way! Day. As 
this included such a diverse range of topics, we 
determined that a common theme throughout 
was ‘Harmony’. We formed the slogan ‘Make 
Noise For Harmony’ and orientated our initiative 
around this slogan. A mural was created using 
balloons, which spelt HARMONY, that students 
could come along to and pop the balloons – 
literally making noise. Inside each balloon was a 
fact about one of the three days and these facts 
sparked conversations about these pertinent 
topics which were continued at home and 
amongst friends. To demonstrate the diverse 
range of cultures at the school, we also played 
music of all different cultures. 

The Social Justice group cannot wait for future 
events and we cannot wait for what this year has 
to offer! 

Matthew Del Corso 
Social Justice Prefect

HARMONY DAY JUNIOR YEARS 

Ishann Oak 
Junior Years Vice Captain

Cameron Tunno 
Junior Years Captain



PRINCIPAL’S BALL

Thus far, 2016 has provided the Prefects with 
opportunities to display initiative and ingenuity.  
This has ranged from the newly created “Spirit 
Assemblies”, to the construction of an inter-school 
Futsal competition that ‘kicked off’ on Friday 8th 
April. In addition to these newly implemented 
activities, the traditional Year 12 Principal’s Ball 
has also been a great success. On 19th March the 
Year 12 cohort, partnered by their beautiful dates 
attended this event. 

Before I elaborate upon the night’s proceedings, 
a number of the staff, namely, Stefanie Caruana, 
Henry Critchley, Sandra Mestros and Evan Pezos 
should all be praised for their hours of hard work 
and dedication in the organisation of this event. 
Last, but by no means least, the Ellington’s staff 
should be praised for their wonderful service and 
catering. 

The night began with our Master of Ceremony - 
Principal Simon Dash opening up with a series of 
lines that each prefect ‘supposedly’ used to ‘break 
the ice’ to our dates. Following this was Head 
Prefect, Bradley McCarthy’s address extending Mr 
Dash’s welcome. 

The remainder of the night consisted of the 
presentation of awards, lacklustre dancing from 
the boys and the consumption of food. 

Another event the Prefects have participated in 
was the Harmony Day netball match against 
Loreto’s prefects, held at Loreto. This is an 
annually held event between the Brother and 
Sister schools as a means of fundraising money 
for Project Compassion, a charity aiding third 
world countries. The event was a huge success, 
raising a considerable amount of money, and 
equally as importantly, the Rossi Boys looked 
good whilst out on the court. We have also 
planned a number of events involving Loreto, 
including their attendance at our up and coming 
Battle of the Bands, as well as our assistance at 
Loreto’s reccent Movie Night on 8th April. 

The Prefects excitedly await the remainder of 
the year, aiming to further the already achieved 
success thus far. 

Jackson Moloney 
Community Activities 

PRINCIPAL’S BALL

Dance Floor, The Ellington 

King & Queen, Lili Gambranis and Peter Sianis

Michaela Liddle, Maitand Thompson and Br. 
Michael Coughlin

Sophie Harris, Bradley McCarthy, Stephanie Jenkins and Jackson Moloney 

Lizzie Shanahan and Xavier Oswald

Christiano Cavuoto and Nour El-Hanra 



CO-CURRICULAR 
JUNIOR YEARS 
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A CATHOLIC ALL BOYS’ DAY & BOARDING
COLLEGE IN THE EDMUND RICE TRADITION
Reception to Year 12

TERM DATES  
2016

Term 1  
Tuesday 02 February to Friday 15 April

Term 2 
Tuesday 03 May to Friday 08 July  
Queen’s Birthday/Volunteer’s Day, 13 June

Term 3 
Tuesday 26 July to Friday 30 September
Labour Day, 03 October 

Term 4 
Tuesday 18 October to Friday 09 December

COLLEGE
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Do you have exciting news 
about a current student or Old 
Scholar? We’d love to celebrate 
these achievements with you  
and the Rostrevor Community.

Contact us with your story: 
news@rostrevor.sa.edu.au

For sporting achievements,  
please contact Jeff Fischer: 
jfischer@rostrevor.sa.edu.au

Week 10

CRICKET
PRIMARY B 2/75 def Blackfriars 9/42

Best                                                                
Batting: T Hunter 9 no , L Thoday 8, O Warley 8 
Bowling: C Byrne 2/1, J Cusack 1/1

YEAR 5 4 /120 def St Peters 4/106 

Best
Batting:  A Pertl 31 no, M Aufderheide 15 no 
Bowling: J Haddad 1/5, M Aufderheide 1/6,  

YEAR 4 Rostrevor Ave 17 def Rose Park Ave 6

Best 
All played well 

KANGA BLACK Rostrevor 9/36 def by  Rose Park 8/64

Best
Batting:  T. Sweeney 6 runs 
Bowling: Matteo Maiorano 3/8

KANGA BLACK Rostrevor def St Ignatius 
Best

TENNIS
PRIMARY B1 Rostrevor def by St Peters Forfeit 
Best
PRIMARY B2 Rostrevor 7 sets def  by St Ignatius 2 sets

Student Reports
For students who are eligible, a Grade Point 

Average (GPA) will be displayed on the top 

right hand side of the student report. The GPA 

is calculated by converting the A+ - E- grade 

scale to a 0-15 point scale for each subject. 

This is then totalled and converted to a 

percentage. The GPA is used to track student 

achievement which then allows us to more 

efficiently gauge progress. In the latter years 

the GPA is used to determine course selection.

Uniform Shop                                     
Term 1 Holiday Opening Hours

Thursday 28 and Friday 29 April           
9:00am to 5:00pm

Monday 02 May  - 12:00pm to 6:00pm 
(Boarders Only)

Appointments can be made for fittings, 
by phoning 8364 8383 or email 
rostrevorcanteen@spotless.com.au

Please note there will be some 2nd hand 
uniforms available for sale each day. 
All uniforms are in good condition and 
reasonably priced.

Under 15 State Cricket
Congratulations to Sam Rahaley, Christian Leddicoat and Kyle Brazzell on making 
the State Under 15 squad for the 2016/17 season. All three boys have made important and 
significant contributions for the College 9A side as well as their respective Grade Clubs. We 
wish them well for their training over the winter and into next season. 



 
 

 
 
 

15% DISCOUNT AND FREE FREIGHT* 

 

 

 

 

 

NAME:  

DELIVERY ADDRESS:  

SUBURB/TOWN:                                                                    STATE:                 POSTCODE:  

PHONE:                                                                                    MOBILE:  

EMAIL:  _______________________________________________________________________________ 

DELIVERY INSTRUCTIONS_________________________________________________________________ 

CARD TYPE: VISA M/CARD AMEX DINERS 
CARD NUMBER:                                /                                    /                                     /  

EXP DATE:                                        SIGNATURE:    


W:  www.claymorewines.com.au       E:  cellardoor@claymorewines.com.au 
Phone/Fax: 08 8843 0200             91 Main North Road, Leasingham SA 5452 

 

By providing your contact details you subscribe to receive future special offers, promotions plus information about special events from Claymore Wines, and from our agents, until such time as you request us to 
stop. Should you wish to opt out at any time simply let us know by phone or email.  We will provide you with appropriate contact details every time we contact you.  Your details remain yours and may only be 

shared with our agents for the purposes of communicating Claymore Wines offers only.  They will NOT be sold or rented to any other companies. 

 

PRODUCT 
RRP 

BOTTLE 
PRICE 

15% 
DISCOUNT 

PRICE 

 
Quantity 

 
$ 

2015 ‘Joshua Tree’ Riesling $20 $17   

2015 ‘ Purple Rain’ Sauvignon Blanc $20 $17   

2015 ‘Voodoo Child’ Chardonnay $22 $18.50   

2015 ‘ Whole Lotta Love’ Rose $20 $17   

2013 ‘Love the One You’re With’ Sweetie $20 $17   

2015 ‘Here Comes the Sun’ Fortified Viognier $15 $13   

2015 ‘You’ll Never Walk Alone’ GSM $20 $17   

2014 ‘Bittersweet Symphony’ Cabernet $22 $18.50   

2014 ‘Dark Side of the Moon’ Shiraz $25 $21   

 Sub-Total: $ 

 Freight*:   $ 

 TOTAL $ 

in partnership with 

*  FREE FREIGHT ON 6 OR MORE BOTTLES ONLY 

PRE-ORDER FOR COLLECTION ON 30/4/16 




